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Since the Unity Conference, the WC-ML has taken important initial steps in 
advancing its work. Wherethe Iskra plan was correctly implemented, as we feel it 
has been in New York, there were tremendous gains. Several collectives have oper 
declared their support of the Iskra plan, and have joined in building The Communi 

[
In addition, almost every communist group has had, if only in words, to put forwa 
that propaganda is the chief form of activity, a line only held by us until recer 
On the other hand, while there has been forward motion, a rightist, economist lir; 
has been trying to drag the organization backwards into worshipping the spontanec 
movement and capitulating to opportunism in the communist movement. The struggle 
against this line, which has been put forward by various forces in various forms, 
has led to an ongoing internal crisis in the organization. Its growing dominance 
has forced several important forces out of the organization. It was in this 
context that we studied the recent proposal "Toward Common Propaganda for the 
Leninist Trend." 

This proposal promises to fulfill a much-needed task, to "aggressively deepe 
and develop our line around party-building." Yet instead of correctly analyzing t 
root of our errors and laying out a plan to advance, this proposal, as we will sh 
actually reverses our organization's line on a number of key points, especially 
around implementation of the Iskra plan. It has become one of the clearest expre 
sions of the right deviationist line in our own ranks and has been vigorously 
promoted by our main proponents of petty-bourgeois democracy, and especially by 
Howard Engleskirchen, who made this proposal, and who has become the chief spokes 
man for opportunism in the WC-ML. 

rll) Howard's proposal makes a straight-up capitulation with the line of "politica
L line is the key link to party-building." It says that we can develop a "common 

editorial policy" that would facilitate having one editorial board in the future 
attaining unity on one given political "issue" or question at a time. '!'his 
position attempts to have us overlook the presen't ideological backwardness of the 
forces mentioned. Their i__deological errors are the basis and lie at the root of 
their political and organizational errors, not just in their statements, but also 
in their practical activity. Howard's views on the groups that are, or formerly 
were, in the "revolutionary wing" .idealistically ignore the present political 
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